CASWELL COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MINUTES

February 9, 2016
Special Called Meeting

The Caswell County Board of Education met in a special called meeting on Tuesday, February 9, 2016, at 4:00 p.m. in the Whitley Administration Building of Caswell County Schools.  Members present:  Chairman June Dailey, Vice Chairman Gladys Garland, Sylvia Johnson, Donna Hudson, Ross Gwynn, and Mel Battle.  Betty Sartin was absent.  Others present include Interim Superintendent Dr. Douglas Barker, and Dr. Sammy Shields.  Connie Kimrey recorded the minutes.  
I. A. 
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order by Chairman June Dailey. 

The meeting was turned over to Allison Schaffer with the North Carolina School Boards Association.

Allison presented a short presentation on North Carolina Standards for Superintendents which highlighted the following areas:

· Strategic Leadership

· Instructional Leadership

· Cultural Leadership

· Human Resource Leadership

· Managerial Leadership

· External Development Leadership

· Micropolitical Leadership

Allison mentioned using a transition plan with the use of a mentor as something for the board to consider.  Other areas addressed included references being consistent.

Concerns noted included the majority of the key people in the central office have not been in their position for any length of time and a superintendent is needed with knowledge of critical areas of the school.

Board members expressed their priorities and concerns for what a superintendent should possess.  Those included:

· Someone who will be committed to the school system and not using Caswell as a stepping stone

· Longevity

· Strengths in finance and human resources

· Curriculum development/experience/offer new programs

· Assist in “growing” current administrators as well as monitoring new directors

· Support for new directors and have came through the ranks within a school system

· Good interpersonal skills/people skills

Interim Superintendent shared that the individual should be recognized as being successful.  This speaks volumes about the person.  Another characteristic to consider should be the trust factor and willing to listen and take advice if a mentor is used.

Allison suggested asking the individual where they see themselves in five years as one of the interview questions.

Mr. Gwynn questioned how strong do we expect or anticipate the person to be in each category.

Allison also suggested reviewing individual’s evaluations once applicants had been narrowed down.  Another suggestion was to have the interim superintendent to meet with the candidates and may possibly have a better understanding of their strengths and weaknesses.

Applications will be ready for the board to review next week.  The packets will be dropped off at the central office and will be available for pickup.  Board members should select their top candidates.  An exact amount was not specified.

Next meeting is scheduled for March 7, 2016.
II.  
ADJOURN
Ross Gwynn made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:10 p.m., Gladys Garland seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  The next regular meeting of the Board of Education will be held on Monday, February 22, 2016, at 6:30 p.m. in the Whitley Administration Building.
_______________________________                               _____________________________

              June B. Dailey                                                                                    Dr. Douglas N. Barker
                 Chairman                                                                                        Interim Superintendent
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